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	REPORT OF BUDGET SCRUTINY



	TO THE CABINET BRIEFING 

ON TUESDAY 



	TITLE:
 FEEDBACK FROM BUDGET SCRUTINY ON 7th APRIL 2010



	RECOMMENDATIONS:

School Balances Draft Report  – a response to the report will be considered by Budget Scrutiny at the June meeting.
Treasury Management Training  – members recommended further training be made available during the year in particular for any new members.


	EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: This report reviews the matters considered by Budget Scrutiny.

  Issues considered on 7th April:-

Planning Solicitor – 

School Balances Draft Report  – 

Treasury Management Training  –



	BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS: Reports to Budget Scrutiny Committee

are published on SOLAR
(Available for public inspection)



	KEY DECISION:
NO 



	DETAILS:




	KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:  BUDGET STRATEGY



	EQUALITY IMPACT ASSESSMENT AND IMPLICATIONS:



	ASSESSMENT OF RISK: Not applicable


	SOURCE OF FUNDING: Not applicable


	LEGAL IMPLICATIONS Supplied by
Not applicable


	FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS Supplied by JOHN SPINK CITY TREASURER


	OTHER DIRECTORATES CONSULTED:



	CONTACT OFFICER: 
Peter Kidd, Scrutiny Support 
TEL. NO. 793 3322



	WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):  ALL WARDS




DETAILS 

1. Planning Solicitor
Following requests from members at the last meeting Ian Sheard, Head of Legal, attended the meeting to clarify the justification behind the employment of a Planning Solicitor. The new posthoder will;-

- replace the need for a locum solicitor, thereby reducing costs, as the council will save on agency fees and associated expense. 

- take on legal work connected to the section 106 agreements between developers and the council. The fees for this work will then be paid to the council, rather than the partner organisation who undertakes the work at present. 

- generate further savings by reducing the amount of expensive planning advice that the council currently has to seek from outside bodies.

Members were concerned about the proposed salary including, on-costs, for the new recruit which seemed low,  but were assured that it is in line with existing grades in Salford’s Legal Division and with other local authorities.

2. School Balances Draft Report  

Members considered the draft report of the Scrutiny working group looking at the issue of School Balances. Members of the group were drawn from Budget Scrutiny and Children Young People and Families Scrutiny.
The report was well received by members. It was recognised that the time limits meant that only 6 schools were considered in detail but efforts were made to ensure that the 6 were a representative cross section. It was also acknowledged that some of the evidence gathered on issues could not be assumed to apply across all schools. 

Members also raised several issues. The assurance that every school in deficit balance has an action plan to correct their position; because of the limited time  the group could not check every school, but it has been raised as an issue and is being addressed. Similarly the performance of the service level agreements with the councils HR division, which seemed to vary between schools, was not a topic that could be examined in detail, but it has been raised as an issue. 

There were other areas that the group could not cover for example the outward migration of pupils from Salford schools, which does impact on balances and there was only limited time to examine what other authorities are doing to tackle deficit balances. 
The recommendations that have emerged have been shared with the Strategic Director of Children’s Services  and are recognised as being a basis for discussions. The finalised report will be submitted to Cabinet and to the Lead Member and Strategic Director for Children’s Services and a response will be considered by Budget Scrutiny at the June meeting.
Members of the group appreciated the hard work and support given to them by Carole Chapman, Scrutiny Support Officer.

3. Treasury Management Training
Following requests from members for a greater awareness and comment from the Audit Commission who recommended this as good practice, John Spink, City Treasurer delivered a training session on the key principles of Treasury Management, which are essential to guide authorities as they manage public funds and debt. This was supported with a copy of Salford’s Treasury Management Strategy as reported to the Council. 

The session covered;

The CIPFA Treasury Management Code: All authorities are required to observe the code in all aspects, it emphasises the management of risk and best value and requires the presentation of specified reports to be approved by Council.

The Prudential Code:  this concerns controls on capital expenditure, ensuring that plans are affordable and borrowing is within sustainable and prudent levels.

The Integrated Treasury Management Strategy which sets out how the council will borrow and invest,

Current issues in Treasury Management.

Members clarified several issues including the differences between the authorised limit for borrowing and the operational limit and what would happen if borrowing limits were exceeded, which is extremely unlikely in Salford. They considered how Salford selects organisations to invest in, the risks associated with unsupported borrowing and importance of timing with the rescheduling of debt.
Members asked questions about certain figures from the strategy document, these were presented in such a way to fulfil reporting requirements and are not in fact as concerning as they appear. They also raised concerns about the sale of council assets given the current financial climate. Budget Scrutiny will look at this in closer detail in the near future. 

Members thought the training was both interesting and useful and recommended further training particular for new members if the committee change membership after May.

4. The Work Programme 

Members agreed to cancel the May meeting due to the proximity of the Election.

5. Report from previous meeting

This was accepted.
COUNCILLOR DAVID JOLLEY

Chair, Budget Scrutiny Committee
	
	13th Jan
	3rd Feb
	3rd Mar
	7th Apr.

	Cllr. D. Jolley (chair)
	√
	√
	√
	√

	Cllr. J. Dawson 
	√
	√
	√
	√

	Cllr. A. Cheetham
	√
	A
	√
	√

	Cllr. G. Compton
	√
	√
	√
	A

	Cllr. S. Cooke
	N/A
	N/A
	√
	A

	Cllr. K. Garrido
	√
	√
	√
	√

	Cllr. A. Humphreys
	√
	√
	√
	√

	Cllr. J. Kean
	A
	A
	√
	A

	Cllr. J. King
	√
	√
	√
	√

	Cllr. B. Miller
	A
	√
	A
	A

	Cllr. J. O'Neill
	√
	√
	N/A
	N/A

	Cllr. M. O'Neill
	√
	√
	N/A
	N/A

	Cllr. N. Owen
	N/A
	N/A
	√
	A

	Cllr. B. Pennington 
	√
	A
	A
	√

	Cllr. L. Turner
	√
	A
	√
	√


Invitees

	Cllr. W. Hinds
	√
	√
	√
	√

	Cllr. J Mullen
	A
	A
	A
	A
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